
 

May 15, 2022  

 
Dear BC Community- 

 

Over the past two weeks, BC students have taken over 1000 AP Exams! A big thank you to the teaching staff for 

preparing the students for the exams and also a big thank you to Ms. Lemke, Mrs. Premo and Ms. Ferschl for their 

tremendous work in organizing the many exams.   

 

It never ceases to amaze me with the many things that our students do outside of the classroom. Two of our 

students: Chloe Lee and Ainsely Regner are working with students from other high schools and the Medical College 

of Wisconsin in studying to see if the COVID pandemic has influenced the interest of high school students in the 

field of healthcare.  As part of their study, they are surveying high school students in the region.  The survey titled 

"Effect of COVID-19 Pandemic on healthcare career choices among high school students" has been approved by the 

Medical College of Wisconsin's Institutional Review Board to be administered to high schools.  

 

This study is relevant as it will help colleges understand the impact of the pandemic on enrollment in 

healthcare-related courses in the near future.  The voluntary and anonymous survey  (Survey Monkey Platform) will 

be emailed to the BC students on Monday, May 16th at 5pm.  The anonymous survey consists of twelve questions 

and should take an average of two to three minutes to complete.    

 
 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1q191P_ooKc6R57Jh1e_wpzaX_YGdvYYF/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=110521115408185614906&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1aGhuCDvOS5UClsWtTznFrsvgkNZ52Ohb/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1aGhuCDvOS5UClsWtTznFrsvgkNZ52Ohb/view?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1q191P_ooKc6R57Jh1e_wpzaX_YGdvYYF/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=110521115408185614906&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1q191P_ooKc6R57Jh1e_wpzaX_YGdvYYF/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=110521115408185614906&rtpof=true&sd=true


 
 

On Monday and Tuesday of this week, the BC Student Services Team will be having junior meetings 

during Lancer Block.  The summer before the senior year is a busy one and they will discuss the 

importance of the many tasks that need to be completed for the college application process.  Click here 

for their presentation.  

 

We begin each week at BC at the start of 1st block with a 5-7 minute all school zoom meeting during which 

we celebrate the amazing accomplishments of the BC Students and Staff and to preview the many 

happenings of the upcoming week.   Click here the slide deck for the upcoming week! 

 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any additional questions or concerns. My email is 

gruetzmb@elmbrookschools.org or call/text me at 262-794-6070.   

 

Thanks and take care- Brett J. Gruetzmacher-Proud Principal 

 

 

 

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1lcW6khegmj1uDjeQSb4qUJIkpH_MaPjHTlfI2pOSEK4/edit#slide=id.g37a401e9be_4_7
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1VpKfA3C-eBnw_KPLeY2MLWWJzVqkkKBdKuZgtQWcuNk/edit?usp=sharing
mailto:gruetzmb@elmbrookschools.org


 

May 16 Lancer Block Monday-B  

●​ Previewing Our Week!  7:55am-8:00am Zoom  

●​ BC Junior Meetings-Lancer Block 

○​ May 16th: students last names A - F (Black Box) 

○​ May 16th: students last names Li - Ri (Cafeteria) 

●​ BCHS Fall Sports Student and Parent Info Night 7pm-BC Main Gym 

May 17 Lancer Block Tuesday-A 

●​ Computer Science Department Meeting-Lancer Block 

●​ BC Junior Meetings-Lancer Block 

○​ May 17th: students last names G - Le (Black Box) 

○​ May 17th: students last names Ro - Z (Cafeteria) 

May 18 Lancer Block Wednesday-B  

●​ AVID Site Department Meeting-Lancer Block 

May 19 Lancer Block Thursday-A 

●​ PE/Health Department Meeting-Lancer Block 

May 20 Lancer Link *Last One of the Year* Friday-B  

●​ Lancer Link: Use this link to complete student check-ins and/or a relationship 

building activity. Student Check-Ins  Folder of other activities 

 

 

 

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1VpKfA3C-eBnw_KPLeY2MLWWJzVqkkKBdKuZgtQWcuNk/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1lcW6khegmj1uDjeQSb4qUJIkpH_MaPjHTlfI2pOSEK4/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1lcW6khegmj1uDjeQSb4qUJIkpH_MaPjHTlfI2pOSEK4/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1vDEfqyjDhAaj4V2Byx5HuojsBm0fqv6VkfmxUTiSP9c/edit?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1gO7QXqnTOm4hYV9gXOV7RGAdwaX6fgAD?usp=sharing


 

Checklist for Seniors/Senior Families 

❏​ One of the highlights are the videos that we show during the ceremony. If you haven't 

already done so, please take a moment to submit a photo through this form of the graduate 

as a youth. We ask that the graduate is the only person in the photo.  

❏​ Grad Grams are a fun way to congratulate BCHS graduates.  Grad Grams are a kind of 

greeting card that may be personalized, measuring 5 ½ by 9 inches.  They are printed on 

white stock paper with the Lancer logo.  Some people choose to write simple sentiments 

while others choose to further personalize Grad Grams with photos, stickers, etc.  

❏​ Click Here For Grad Gram Ordering Information. Sales are open May 2 – May 27 2022. 

❏​ Click Here For A List of the BC Class of 2022. 

❏​ Honors Diploma. Click here for the Class of 2022 honors diploma list. Students will 

receive their gold cord and tassels at the mandatory graduation practice (9am June 10th).  

Please email Ms. Ferschl if you have any questions regarding the honors diploma. 

❏​ Military Service Recognition at Graduation.  We want to recognize your commitment 

at graduation. Please complete this form if you are serving in one of the branches of our 

military.  

❏​ Scholarship form. Are you receiving a scholarship?  Please enter the info about it in this 

google form.   

❏​ All Seniors must complete the civics exam by June 9th.  This is a graduation 

requirement. The exam is found in Canvas and can be taken and re-taken in any location. 

❏​ Complete the required Graduation Exit Form.  Seniors will have the opportunity to 

complete it during Lancer Link on April 29, 2022.  It will be in your IC Inbox on that day. 

❏​ The return of Chromebooks, including the charger and case, textbooks and all other school 

items will happen on June 8th and 9th outside of the BC Library. 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfWyo4RcyxElDUxf-A2aMM7eTRZncTaDwRmCpG6dJ-vVAU0PA/viewform
https://drive.google.com/file/d/11b8-wr3xMdh6gNOudR9f2y_RnF18poLR/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1qS1xu7B4FviyRKnJbJIX3Gf2919W6Hgi/view?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1HT1lm104MzSx5Zx_fiMVHwNN9I76UHdMORrA9T2fr9w/edit
http://ferschln@elmbrookschools.org
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdAHXumUc7UnjsUQBU5die7TTC1Mfgl-HzfdcIT8G5nUi18DQ/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeXmhdxk7nlh155MQ-zgOU1s0y0mmqyKRWMKO18zERNGONvhA/viewform


 

https://e.givesmart.com/events/qnD/


 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/my-ascension-documentary-film-to-spread-hope-and-fight-suicide-tickets-329815686597


BC Information 

 

●​ Attendance Procedures 

In addition to calling the BC attendance phone line (262-785-3994), families can also send an email 

to BCHSattendance@elmbrookschools.org to report an absence to school. When reporting an 

absence, please provide the student's name and reason for the absence. If they are missing school 

due to illness, it will be important to let us know ALL of your child's symptoms and any physician 

confirmed diagnosis such as COVID-19. It will also be important to know if your child is staying 

home because they have been exposed to someone who has tested positive for COVID-19.   

Being present and engaged in school are the first two keys for academic success. We will continue to 

monitor attendance and provide proactive communication regarding the attendance of all students. 

Additionally, we encourage students and parents to regularly monitor attendance records by 

logging into Infinite Campus for review. 

 

●​ Chromebook 

Students had an opportunity to check for ChromeOS updates this past Friday (4/8/2022) during 

Link. If your child did not update their Chromebook, they can do so by following these steps. It is 

important that Chromebooks are regularly updated for a variety of reasons including their day to 

day functioning and participation in Aspire, Forward, and AP testing.  If you are having trouble 

with your Chromebook, please check out this site for guidance and if the issue persists, bring it to 

the BC Library. 

 

●​ College Representatives Visits  

BC Student Services continues to offer opportunities for students to connect with representatives 

from colleges and universities from across the country. Click here for the schedule! 
 

●​ Connect with a Teacher 

If parents/guardians need to connect with a teacher, please consider emailing rather than calling. If 

a phone call is absolutely necessary, please email the teacher to request a phone call.  

 

●​ BC Class of 2022 Graduation and Checklist 

The graduation ceremony for the BC Class of 2022 will be held at 3pm on June 12th at Brookfield 

East.  It will be a tremendous celebration of our senior class.  Click here for the information about 

the day. Click here for the Class of 2022 Important Dates and Checklist. 

 

●​ Post Secondary Information 

A big thanks to the BC and BE Student Services Teams for  organizing  the Elmbrook Post 

Secondary Experience Information.  It is virtual and the information and the presentations can be 

found by clicking here.  Please reach out to our student services team if you have any questions.  

 

●​ School Meals  

We have an outstanding food service team at BC- quality food, service and a great variety. SDE will 

continue to provide a free school lunch to all students. Click here for the information about creating 

a lunch account.  Student can access their lunch accounts with their student ID or by entering their 

student student ID # into a keypad. 

 

 

 

mailto:BCHSattendance@elmbrookschools.org
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1Y3kaeHhwFue6gCKj2I4jgiiDmAiclygqHZmntD9F52A/edit?usp=sharing
https://sites.google.com/elmbrookschools.org/studentdevicetroubleshooting/home?scrlybrkr
https://www.elmbrookschools.org/brookfield-central-high-school/student-info/student-services/college-and-career/college-rep-visits
https://docs.google.com/document/d/14xnYzGtBMxB7DTcU_WMafwiK0fEYoNbqwXtNY6X5g6k/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1nJOBpsKnKAMiUd2SDgWpnAz3gHm_TgzpR5-is6C6o8Y/edit
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/14ckGbHfiiBog2h_2hz5kUrLXD8vtmg4McGPnIrVc7Rc/edit#slide=id.g97b52babfd_2_0
https://www.elmbrookschools.org/departments/food-service


●​ Student/Parent Information Nights 

The BC Administrative Team and the BC Student Services Team hosted Student & Parent Info 

nights for all grade levels. The following are the presentations and recordings from the nights. 

○​ 9th Grade ​ ​  

■​ Click Here for the Slide Deck 

■​ Click Here for the Recording of the Event 

○​ 10th Grade ​​  

■​ Click Here for the Slide Deck 

■​ Click Here for the Recording of the Event 

○​ 11th Grade ​​  

■​ Click Here for the Slide Deck 

■​ Click Here for the Recording of the Event 

○​ 12th Grade ​​  

■​ Click Here for the Slide Deck 

■​ Click Here for the Recording of the Event 

 

●​ Week at a Glance 

Each week teachers will email a snapshot of the week to you and your child. This will include items 

such as learning targets, quizzes/tests/major due dates for the week. 

 

●​ Xello  

You have recently received information on parent access to Xello. This engaging online program 

helps students build the skills, knowledge, and plans to be future-ready. Xello supports student 

academic and career planning.  

 

Parents who would like a new link to access Xello can include their information on this form. We 

will sending out the parent links in the near future.  Observing your student's work in Xello will 

create great conversation starters between you and your child! HERE is a parent guide for Xello. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1PgIvg47gij37YlVWyuu5A_f0VENsuTKpZPmnyrJl9oI/edit#slide=id.ged7053ec22_0_0
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CTWcdykc7-I
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/19sKkqnAXTc-fqdwr1qBV2C6oqPBfjHKAKiZB-x-_uGE/edit
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gGu4fxEBFkg
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1qtRHVm7hfBXhpeRWkJA90mKBkHp63Myc6JGETRTbr64/edit#slide=id.ged361392a7_0_0
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wHSxA6RZAKo
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1CfKfyi4vn_9hHO_Lhz0RDZvm-WAvs30IbRAEMVLx5Co/edit#slide=id.ged361392a7_0_0
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gOnUWvJUxec
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdNkUFTROptngP_08i5A7JslR_zYHOyctW7vRmkYUahwRaDYA/viewform
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1lAwldziTrFKsZlzFtMjE4UORRiysuNYx/view?usp=sharing


 

 

May 24 ​ ​ ​ BC Choir Spring Concert 7pm SLWC 

May 26 ​ ​ ​ 14th Annual Fine Art Extravaganza 

June 1 ​ ​ ​ BC All School Spring Picnic 

June 3 ​ ​ ​ Spring Fling Dance 7pm-10pm Aux Gym 

June 4 ​ ​ ​ BC BeBop 6pm Main Gym 

June 9 ​ ​ ​ Last Day of School 

June 10 ​ ​ ​ BC Class of 2022 Mandatory Graduation Rehearsal 9am at BEHS 

June 12​ ​ ​ BC Class of 2022 Graduation 3pm at Brookfield East Fieldhouse 

June 13 ​ ​ ​ Summer Speed, Strength and Conditioning Begins  

August 9​ 8am-Schedules will be released for all students in Infinite Campus. 

The following schedule changes will be considered and this form (will be added and go  live 

on August 9th Elmbrook Google Account) must be completed.  The schedule change form 

will close 6pm on August 17th. The BC Administrative Team and Student Services Team will 

process all requests prior to the start of the school year and all students will receive a 

notification regarding the status of their request(s). The BC Student Services Team will reach 

out to students and their families to discuss individual situations on an as needed basis.  

Email requests will not be considered. 

■​ Missing a prerequisite for a scheduled class. 

■​ Switching: Honors or AP to Regular -- Regular to Honors or AP. 

■​ Missing graduation requirement.  

■​ Dropping a class for a study hall. 

■​ Retaking a class.  

■​ Adding a class to replace a study hall.  The course must be offered during that block. 

■​ Early College Credit or Start College Now course, Dual Enrollment, internship or 

mentorship scheduling. 

■​ Took the course in summer school.  
 

August 17​ All Grades 8:00am-Noon &  1:00pm-5:00pm  

■​ Picture day for Freshmen, Sophomores and Juniors.  The school picture will be used 

for the yearbook and their school ID. Seniors that wish to utilize Empire Photos for 

their senior picture should have their picture taken on this day.  Seniors can pick up 

their ID, the junior picture will be used for it.  

■​ Parking Permit Pickup.  Paid via on-line or paid in person.   

 

September 1 ​ First Day of School for the 2022/2023 School Year 

 

October 7 ​ ​ Marquette FB at BC FB Homecoming 

 

October 8 ​ ​ 2022 Homecoming Dance 8pm-11pm 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1kWNv63BXGgUrxmvZAqKcfRw1fDXWxK0H6gw9oXoeVWE/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/14xnYzGtBMxB7DTcU_WMafwiK0fEYoNbqwXtNY6X5g6k/edit
https://www.elmbrookschools.org/about-elmbrook/district-information/school-year-calendar

